Fletcher School Site Council Meeting Minutes
Monday, November 14, 2022, 8:00 a.m., Fletcher Parent Conference Room

AGENDA ITEM MINUTES
1. Opening/Roll Call : Meeting called to order at 8:09 a.m. The meeting was held in the Fletcher Parent
Conference Room.
Members present:
Principal Teachers Other Parents
Yr. Elected /Current yr term | Yr. Elected /Current yr term Yr. Elected /Current yr term
(1or2) (lor2) (lor2)
Denise Flowers Veronica Amarikwa 2022/yr1 | Lori Roberts 2021/ yr 2 Amy Wahl 2021/ yr 2
Terri Foster 2022 /yr 1 Zack Dransoff 2022 /yr 1
Members absent:
Principal Teachers Other Parents
Yr. Elected /Current yr term Yr. Elected/Current yr term Yr. Elected /Current yr term
(lor2) (lor2) (lor2)
Deia Scott 2022 /yr 1 Teresita Urrea 2022 /yr 1
Amy Bryant 2022 /yr 1
Christine Richardson
2022 /yr1

Visitors Present

Joanna Robles, FACE liaison

1.1 Quorum Established: X Yes ___No

2. Minutes- The minutes from the October 17. 2022 meeting were read and approved. Terri Foster moved to approve
the minutes. Veronica Amarikwa seconded the motion. Verbal Vote taken, all in favor. Motion carried and the previous
minutes were approved as presented.

3. Open Forum- None

4. Site Report

41.

4.2.

4.3.

FACE-Mrs. Roberts shared the FACE data for the month of October. She introduced Joanna Robles, the new
FACE liaison for Fletcher to SSC members.

Parent Teacher Conference Data-Mrs. Roberts shared the data from the parent teacher conferences
that were held in October. According to sign in sheets and teacher logs, 79% of students had at least one
parent attend parent teacher conferences. This is similar to last year’s parent teacher conference data in
which 80% of students had at least one parent attend on zoom. This year, parents were given the option to
attend in person or on zoom.

Fletcher Writing Pre Assessment Data-Mrs. Flowers shared the writing pre assessment data from the
assessment given in September. This data showed a 3 year comparison of pre writing scores for all grade
levels and for English Learners. 24% of all students have met expectations on the pre writing assessment
and 15% of English Learners have met expectations. Both of these scores are higher than previous years.
Mrs. Flowers also reminded SSC members of the SPSA writing goal for All Students-By February 2023, 50%
of all students will meet proficiency on grade level writing rubric. ~ The goal for English Learners is that by
February 2023, 39% of all EL students will meet proficiency on grade level writing rubric.

5. Unfinished Business : None

6. New Business (vote required)

6.1 2022-2023 SPSA Revision with updated Title 1 Allocation-Mrs. Flowers shared that Title I allocations have

been adjusted for the 2022 /23 school year based on the October 5, 2022 preliminary CBEDS free and reduced

counts. Based on those counts, our school’s budget for Title 1 has been increased from $179,448 to $212,929, This
reflects an increase of $33,481. We also have an increase of $749 in Title 1 Parent Involvement funds. In addition,
we have received a carryover of $18,102 Title 1 funds. These additional funds have been placed in the SPSA in the




following areas. $25,000 will be allotted to books other than texts, for classroom libraries and novel sets. $16,360
will be allotted for Heggerty Phonemic Awareness Curriculum, Scholastic News, and universal access materials
and manipulatives. Some amounts in our LCFF budget were also revised. Additional funds in the equipment
budget were budgeted to buy a new copy machine for the work room, and additional funds were allotted for
Camp Keep counselors. Duplication and Supplies budgets were decreased in LCFF. For Title 1 Parent Involvement,
funds will be budgeted for Home-School Connection Newsletters and Booklets. In Goal 6, additional funds were
budgeted for PLC planning time and certificated substitutes so that teachers can attend academic conferences
and other professional development. Additional funds were also budgeted for conference and travel to allow
support staff to attend training that aligns with our school initiatives and goals. Zachary Dransoff moved to
approve the 2022-2023 SPSA Revision with updated Title 1 Allocation. Veronica Amarkiwa seconded the motion.
Verbal Vote taken, all in favor, none opposed. Motion carried and the 22-23 SPSA Revision with updated Title 1
Allocation was approved as presented.

District Reports

7.1 DAC- District Advisory Committee-No new report

7.2 DELAC- District English Language Advisory Committee-Mrs. Flowers shared the summary from the meeting
held on October 12, 2022. At that meeting, Mr. Luque went over the District’s Core priorities and District's Goals.
He also shared information about Social Emotional Learning priority areas. Later, Teresa Arambula, Principal of
Fremont Elementary shared information about the programs at her school for English Learners. Alfonso Ceja
Executive Director MEP gave a DELAC Training and reviewed Member Responsibilities, Parliamentary
Procedures, and how to address questions during DELAC. Emily Gonzalez, Information Supervisor 1SS shared
information on the Aeries Portal on how to access grades and other information, increasing communication
between parents and teachers.

7.3 DAAPAC- District African American Parent Advisory Council-Mrs. Flowers shared the summary from the
meeting held on October 18th. Superintendent, Mark Luque, greeted DAAPAC members with a powerful message
about Communicating our Message and the goals and priorities of the district. Next, Mrs. Kotanya Kimbrough
read the mission of DAAPAC and asked parent representatives to share why they were at the DAAPAC meeting.
Mr. Neal gave an update on the PROUD Academy that is an equity based program to empower students and it is
being held at fifteen schools. PROUD Academy is currently serving 535 students from grades 3rd-8th and has
now added female students to the program.

7.4 PAC (Migrant)-No Report to share at this time.

7.5 SAC- Shawna Davisson, our SAC representative, submitted a written report of her meeting held on October
24,2022, She reported that Superintendent, Mark Luque, spoke to SAC representatives about Communicating
our Message and Portrait of a BCSD Graduate. He asked representatives to discuss positive and negative things
happening at the school sites. Shawna Davisson shared her concerns about the traffic around Fletcher and Cato
schools. Later at that meeting, Dr. Fulenwider spoke about School Culture, Climate, and Safety, with an emphasis
on the upcoming FACE Team Walks.

7.6 TAC- Teacher Advisory Committee-No Report to share at this time.

8. Announcements
8.1 List dates of upcoming events-Mrs. Flowers reported the following upcoming events.
e 11/17-Late Start
e 11/18-Minimum Day
e 11/21-11/25-No School-Thanksgiving Break
e 12/9-Parent Cafe

8.2 Next SSC Meeting is December 12, 2022 at 8:00 a.m. in the Fletcher Parent Conference Room-Chairperson
Amy Wahl announced the date for the next SSC meeting.

9. Adjournment- Meeting adjourned at 8:50 a.m. Motion made by Lori Roberts and seconded by Zachary Dransoff.
Verbal vote taken, all in favor. Motion Carried and the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
M é Relierts M Flortre

S C Secr: Principal






